HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on September 14th.2016
Present:
Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.A.Fletcher
In Attendance: District Cllr. P.Carrick



Cllr.L.Rogers





    County Cllr. D.Roper 




Cllr.S.Fuller
 


     












Parishioners:   Nil


J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Chairman Cllr.Linda Rogers was elected Chairman


b) Vice-Chairman Cllr.Stephen Howes was elected Vice-Chairman

c) Public Participation None

d) Police Report None

e) NCC Report Cllr.Dan Roper said that work on the NDR was still on schedule for completion at the end of 2017 but the western section was likely to be in use before then. Devolution proposals were still under discussion and budget proposals would be formulated during October.

f) Broadland DC Report Cllr.Carrick commented on the progress of some local planning applications.

g) Full Council Meeting




1. Apologies were noted from Cllr.K.Saggers and Cllr.H.Pointer

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from A.Fletcher as living adjacent to Chequers Field and from S.Fuller and A.Fletcher as members of the village hall committee.

3. Minutes of the July meeting were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that he had used Norse to get rid of a large infestation of Nightshade in one corner of the QE playground. Following reports from councillors he would contact Sovereign to let them know that the rotanet had seized again. The Clerk confirmed that S.Fuller was now included as a bank signatory.

5. Planning 20161430 No objection was raised to an application at “Three Ways” Newton Road for demolition of a garage, and a proposed side extension, entrance porch, loft conversion and utility room extension.





      20161539 Outline application for one bungalow adjacent to 47 Waterloo Road. The Council repeated it’s objection given to the earlier proposal that it would be outside the local development plan and exit on to a very busy stretch of Waterloo Road.
6. Chequers Field The Clerk briefed the Council on an exchange of e-mails between the developer and Enterprise Inns who had issues regarding the boundaries, access and the location of parking and play equipment. The Council resolved not to accept the land until all issues had been resolved so that the Council could not be subjected to any future legal challenges.

7. Council Vacancy The legal notices had been posted in the notice boards for the required period and had not resulted in a request for an election. The Council was therefore free to co-opt if it wished and would be looking for suitable candidates. The Clerk would put this in the village news latter.
8. Airport Committee A.Cowles had been the Hainford representative. No councillor wished to take this position and as it did not have to be a councillor, the Clerk would put a piece in the village newsletter asking if any parishioner would like to volunteer.

9. Village Hall Grant Following a request from the village hall treasurer, it was agreed to release the £2,000 set aside in the council’s budget to grant aid the hall.

10. Citizens Advice Bureau It was agreed to make a donation of £50

11. Land Behind the Millenium Car Park A request had been received from a dog boarding enterprise to rent this land for dog walking. The Clerk was asked to inform them that it was leased from the diocese and could not be sub let and would remain as a public amenity area.
12. Audit Report The annual report had been received from the external auditor and no actions were required by the council.

13. Correspondence A letter had been received from the Council for the Protection of Rural England asking for support for their campaign in fighting further site allocations up to 2036 should not be considered until all current allocations had been developed. It was agreed to give support.

14. Finance Report The Clerk reported that after expenditure agreed in items 9 and 10 the balance carried forward would be £16,463.84.




Cheques signed during the summer recess:





Hainford PCC
Grass Cutting



£60.00

Mazars LLP

Audit (inc.VAT)



£240.00











 Cheques signed were as follows:







Hainford PCC
Grass Cutting



£60.00

Information Comm. 
Data protection registration

£35.00

J.Graves

2nd.qtr. Salary and expenses (inc.PAYE)
£1,000.25

Village Hall

Grant





£2,000.00

Citizens Advice
Donation




£50.00

15. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports A request for nets on the goals behind the hall would be passed to the village hall committee. Dog fouling was again a problem particularly in Chapel Road and Waterloo Road. The Clerk would put this in the newsletter with a reminder of the fines that could be incurred.

16. Questions from the public None

17. Next Meeting Wednesday October 12th. 7.30 p.m.
